
 

  

 

56 Prospect Street 
P.O. Box 270 
Hartford, CT 06103 
 
Kathleen M. Shanley   
Manager – Transmission Siting 
Tel:  (860) 728-4527 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 30, 2021 
 
 
Melanie Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council  
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
 
Re: Exempt Modification EM-EVER-014-210108e: Branford 11J Substation Upgrades 

272-276 East Main Street, Town of Branford 
Notification of the Completion of Construction 

 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 
 
The Connecticut Light and Power Company doing business as Eversource Energy 
("Eversource") hereby notifies the Connecticut Siting Council (“Council”) that the above-
referenced project has been completed.  This notice is provided in accordance with Condition 
3 of the Council’s February 18, 2021 acknowledgement of Eversource’s plans to modify 
Branford Substation.  All construction work, including site restoration, was completed as of 
December 8, 2021. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at 860-728-4527 if you have any questions regarding 
this notice. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen M. Shanley 
Manager – Transmission Siting 


